Ashby Bowls Club
To:
 
All Members, 
From:

 President Martyn

Coronavirus Response

As your President I am updating you on the Club's response to the coronavirus.  

There is no doubt the impact of the coronavirus  is getting very serious with people being required to self isolate, shops, schools and businesses closing. Controls in the foreseeable future will only get tighter.  With the new bowling season almost upon us the Bowls Club has had to think about its response to the epidemic; ensuring we put the health and wellbeing of our members first.   

Government response - The government has identified the over 70s to be acutely at risk from the virus, as this is a large percentage of our members we need to be particularly cautious in the club's response to the epidemic.  The government has said that  the controls they have introduced should stay in force for at least 3 months, half of our playing season; whilst I think we can anticipate that the controls are likely to extend beyond that.   

Matches, competitions and leagues -  Bowls England and Bowls Leicester have cancelled all competitions and matches, whilst the Coalville and District Thursday Leagues and Over 60's Leagues have all been cancelled for this season.  Friendly weekend matches with other clubs will need to be ruled out because of the risk this will present.  

Club's response - The view of the Management Committee is that to protect our members the 2020 Season will not go ahead, I say this with a heavy heart as like you I love my Bowls but for the good of our members I feel it is the way to go.

We as a club are financially better off than most and would survive a year off; better losing a year bowling  than someone close!  No subscriptions will be collected for this season, for those members that have already paid they will be reimbursed.
Management Committee will keep the situation under review and if circumstances change dramatically we will review the Club's response.

Ongoing Management - The Management Committee will ensure that the Club's business will still be undertaken, a big 'thank you' to them.  
Green maintenance - Pete Gardner and the excellent Green Maintenance Team are committed to continuing the ongoing maintenance of the green, so it will be in 'tip - top' condition when we resume bowling; big 'thank you' to them.
Feedback - The Management Committee would welcome your feedback about the actions we have taken either to Steve Clayton or myself.  
Looking forward - we will get through these challenges by sticking together and when we do resume bowling we will have one big party!
President Martyn

